City of Albuquerque
Advisory Committee on Transit for the Mobility Impaired
Tuesday, July 16, 2013--Minutes 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Committee Members present: Jim Copeland, Rene Mullen, Mike D’Arco, Joe Yake, John Standish, Lorna Cross, Tania Trapp, Douglas Miller, and Jayne Frandsen, Bill Richardson (TAB liaison)
Transit Representatives present: Bruce Rizzieri, Transit Director
Members of the public present: Ellen Nolan, Diana Marquez, Joe Sorenson
Call to Order by Rene Mullen, Chair, at 10:38 AM., Roll Call and Introduction (noted above).
Approval of Agenda and Past Minutes: A motion made by Joe Yake and seconded by Jayne Frandsen to approve the agenda. Motion passed. 
Approval of past minutes for June 18, 2013: Motion made by Jim Copeland and seconded by Darlene Fattorusso to approve the minutes. Motion passed.
Public Comments (2 minute limit): 
--Diana asked if SunVan can pick up a customer at one location and their companion at a different location. The rules state that the customer and companion must be picked up at the same location.
--Ellen said the IVR works well, except that it will leave a message on her cel but not on her home phone voicemail. Mr. Rizzieri said he will ask someone to look into this.
Statistics reported: Mr. Rizzieri reported that ridership is up 2.74% from a year ago. The FY14 budget forecast looks a little better than FY13. By sometime in September, Transit hopes to have hired a staff who can attend these meetings, take minutes, do follow-up, etc. We will get the more detailed statistics reports again soon.
New Business: 
--Bruce explained that in August or September, we must pass a resolution concerning meeting notification and list the dates of the meetings for the next fiscal year. Also, this item must be on the agenda before the committee can vote on it.
--Jim Copeland said he was approached by someone associated with Casa Esperanza who said the people staying there have difficulty accessing SunVan. He asked if there is a solution, and Mr. Rizzieri said yes and that he will provide the information to Jim to pass along.
--Bill Richardson recommended that we consider sending a representative from this committee to attend meetings of the Transit Advisory Board, which meets the second Thursday of each month at 11:45 AM at the Alvarado Transportation Center. Jayne Frandsen volunteered to be our representative.
--Mr. Rizzieri noted that the Transit Advisory Board is considering revising § 2-7-1  “MASS TRANSIT CITIZENS ADVISORY BOARD” in the Albuquerque Code of Resolutions to change the language to reflect the current form and function of the group (which has changed since the resolution was passed). He suggested that this committee may want to consider this as well. 
--Mike D’Arco suggested that we invite Albuquerque’s new ADA Coordinator to our next meeting. Mr. Rizzieri will contact this person to invite them.
--John Standish informed us that on the Transit Department’s Upcoming Events webpage, the link to the last meeting minutes for this committee does not work. Mr. Rizzieri will look into this.
--Mike D’Arco raised the question of how to get more members of the public to attend our meetings to give their input. 
The next meeting of this committee will occur on Tuesday, August 20, 2013 at 10:30 AM at the Alvarado Transportation Center.
The meeting adjourned at 11:20 AM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Tonia Trapp, Secretary
Advisory Committee on Transit for the Mobility Impaired


